1-**Isaac Winn**¹ was born in 1817 in England, died on 1 May 1884 at age 67, and was buried in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin (Old Mineral Point Cemetery).

General Notes:

Isaac died May 1, 1884. According to his obituary, Isaac had been in Mineral Point about 41 years. On Dec 14, 1851 he married his second wife, the widow Jane [Treloar] Thomas. They had three children; Bennett, Sarah, and Charles. Isaac was a blacksmith. Jane died Sep 11, 1892.

Noted events in Isaac (1817-1884) life were:

- Isaac appeared on the 1855 census in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin.²
- In the 1860 census, Isaac was in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin working as a Blacksmith, With him were his 2nd wife Jane and their children Bennett and Sarah.³ Two children from their first marriage were also there: William Thomas age 12 and Charles Winn age 11.
 • He owned 105 5TH ST in 1860-1890 in Mineral Point, Iowa,
 - Wisconsin. NOTES

Additional Information: THIS TWO-STORY HOUSE FEATURES A RECTANGULAR SHAPED PLAN CONFIGURATION, A STONE FOUNDATION, A RED BRICK EXTERIOR, A COMBINATION STONE AND WOOD TRIM, AND AN ASPHALT-COVERED GABLE ROOF. THE ALUMINUM SIDED, ENCLOSED FRONT PORCH DISPLAYS A CENTERED PEDIMENT WITH A SUNBURST MOTIF. STONE LINTELS APPEAR OVER THE WINDOWS, CORNICE RETURNS APPEAR IN THE GABLE ENDS, AND A WOODEN LEAN-TO IS LOCATED TO THE REAR. THE CONDITION OF THIS 1860 RESIDENCE (SEE BIB. REF. A), WHICH HAS HAD ADDITIONS MADE TO IT, IS GOOD. AT LEAST ONE OF THE SECOND-STORY WINDOWS HAS BEEN IN-FILLED.

INDIVIDUALS ASSOCIATED WITH THIS DWELLING AND THE DATES OF THEIR ASSOCIATION INCLUDE ISAAC WINN, FROM 1860 TO 1890, CHARLES WINN IN 1895, AND BEN WINN FROM 1900 TO 1925. (SEE BIB. REF. A).





105 5TH ST ISAAC WINN, FROM 1860 TO 1890

Page 1 Printed on 9 Jan 2016

• He owned ISAAC WINN & CO. BUILDING in 1866. NAMES

Historic Name: ISAAC WINN & CO. BUILDING

Contributing: Yes

Reference Number: 59261 **PROPERTY LOCATION** Location (Address): 38 HIGH ST

County: Iowa City: Mineral Point

DESIGNATIONS

National/State Register Listing Name: MINERAL POINT

HISTORIC DISTRICT

National Register Listing Date: 1971-07-30 State Register Listing Date: 1989-01-01 National Register Multiple Property Name:

NOTES

Additional Information: THIS TWO STORY RETAIL BUILDING, CONSTRUCTED BETWEEN 1866 AND 1867 (SEE BIB. REF. A), WAS DESIGNED IN THE COMMERCIAL VERNACULAR STYLE. THE STRUCTURE FEATURES A RECTANGULAR SHAPED PLAN CONFIGURATION, A STONE FOUNDATION



38 HIGH ST Dawe - Winn Building

AND A SHINGLED, GABLE ROOF. THE REAR AND SIDE EXTERIOR WALLS ARE MADE OF STONE WHILE THE FACADE IS MADE OF BRICK. STONE INFILTRATES THE FACADE AS WELL, IN THE FORM OF STONE QUOINS, LINTELS AND SILLS. ORIGINALLY CAPPING THE SECOND STORY WAS A FLAT ROOF, BUT IT WAS REMODELED AS A GABLE ROOF IN THE 1980'S. (SEE BIB. REF. F). THE STRUCTURE IS IN GOOD CONDITION.

THE NAMES HISTORICALLY LINKED WITH THIS BUILDING ARE INDICATIVE TO ITS COMMERCIAL VITALITY, WHICH SPANNED FROM 1864 TO 1929. THESE NAMES INCLUDE THE ISSAC WINN BUILDING (SEE BIB. REF. B), THE DAWE-WINN BUILDING, THE JOHN DAWE FLOUR AND FEED STORE, AND THE UREN GROCERY STORE, (SEE BIB. REF. D). THE GROCERY WAS IN BUSINESS FROM 1876 TO 1894 (SEE BIB. REF. A, G), AND THE HARDWARE WAS IN BUSINESS IN 1917 (SEE BIB. REF. G).

- In the 1870 census, Isaac was in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin still working as a Blacksmith, With him were his 2nd wife Jane and their children Bennett, Sarah and Charles age 5.⁴ Janes son William Thomas was also living with the family. Name: Isaac Winn Age in 1870: 60 Birth Year: abt 1810 Birthplace: England Home in 1870: Mineral Point Ward 2, Wisconsin Post Office: Mineral Point Value of Real Estate: 1000 / 1000
- In the 1880 census, Isaac was in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin occupation: Blacksmith.⁵
 Name: Isaac Wims Age: 67 Birth Year: abt 1813 Birthplace: England Home in 1880: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin Relation to Head of House: Self (Head) Marital Status: Married Spouse's Name: Jane Wims Father's Birthplace: England Mother's Birthplace: England Occupation: Blacksmith

Isaac married someone. He had one son: Charles.

2-Charles Winn was born about 1849 in Wisconsin.

Noted events in Charles (Abt 1849-) life were:

Charles appeared on the 1860 census in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin.⁶
 Name: Charles Winn Age: 11 Birth Year: abt 1849 Birth Place: Wisconsin Home in 1860: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin Post Office: Mineral Point Family Number: 1012

Isaac married **Jane Treloar** on 14 Dec 1851 in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin. Jane was born in 1824 in Cornwall, England and died on 11 Sep 1892 at age 68. They had three children: **Bennett, Sarah**, and **Charles Isaac**.

Noted events in Jane (1824-1892) life were:

- She immigrated in 1846.
- In the 1850 census, Jane was in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin with 1st husband and sons JA and William.

Printed on 9 Jan 2016 Page 2

- Jane appeared on the 1860 census in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin.⁹
- Jane appeared on the 1870 census in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin. ¹⁰
- Jane appeared on the 1880 census in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin. 11

2-**Bennett Winn** was born about 1856 in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin, died on 15 Nov 1896 about age 40, and was buried in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin (Graceland Cemetery).¹²

Noted events in Bennett (Abt 1856-1896) life were:

- Bennett appeared on the 1860 census in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin.¹³
 Name: Bennett Winn Age: 4 Birth Year: abt 1856 Birth Place: Wisconsin Home in 1860: Mineral Point, Wisconsin Post Office: Mineral Point Family Number: 1012
- Bennett appeared on the 1870 census in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin.¹⁴
 Name: Bennet Winn Age in 1870: 14 Birth Year: abt 1856 Birthplace: Wisconsin Home in 1870: Mineral Point Ward 2, Iowa, Wisconsin Post Office: Mineral Point
 - He owned property in 1893. NAMES Historic Name: WINN, BEN HOUSE

Reference Number: 58346 **PROPERTY LOCATION**

Location (Address): 10 FRONT ST

County: Iowa City: Mineral Point Township/Village:

Unincorporated Community:

Town:

PROPERTY FEATURES

Year Built: 1893 Additions:

Survey Date:1982 Survey Date:1993 Historic Use: house

Architectural Style: Queen Anne

Property Type: Building Structural System:

Wall Material: Aluminum/Vinyl Siding

Architect:

Other Buildings On Site: 0

Demolished?: No Demolished Date: **DESIGNATIONS**

National/State Register Listing Name: MINERAL POINT

HISTORIC DISTRICT

National Register Listing Date: 1971-07-30 State Register Listing Date: 1989-01-01 National Register Multiple Property Name:

NOTES

Additional Information: THIS TWO STORY QUEEN ANNE HOUSE WAS BUILT IN 1893. (SEE BIB. REF. A, G). IT

FEATURES AN L-SHAPED PLAN CONFIGURATION, A STONE FOUNDATION, AN ALUMINUM SIDED EXTERIOR, A WOODEN TRIM AND AN ASPHALT SHINGLED HIP AND GABLE ROOF. WOOD ORNAMENTATION EMBELLISHES THE STREET-FACING OPEN GABLE END, A FRONT PORTICO AND A BALCONY. THE RESIDENCE IS IN GOOD CONDITION.



10 FRONT ST WINN, BEN HOUSE

INDIVIDUALS ASSOCIATED WITH THIS DWELLING AND THE DATES OF THEIR ASSOCIATION INCLUDE

Produced by: Old City Cemetry Project, Mineral Point Archive, Mineral Point, Wisconsin, KnudsonFamilyTree@charter.net,

THE FOLLOWING: BENN WINN IN 1895; AND CHARLES WINN, FROM 1900 TO 1925. (SEE BIB. REF. A). Bibliographic References: "Architecture/History Survey: Reconstruct USH 151: Dodgeville To Belmont." WHS project number 92-0510IA/LT. October 1993. Prepared by Great Lakes Archaeological Research Center (GLARC). A. TAX ROLLS FOR THE CITY OF MINERAL POINT. ON FILE AT THE AREA RESEARCH CENTER OF THE LIBRARY OF THE UNIVERSITY OF WISCONSIN-PLATTEVILLE. B. "MINERAL POINT GUIDE." MINERAL POINT: MINERAL POINT HISTORICAL SOCIETY, N.D. C. FRANK HUMBERSTONE, JR. AND ANNE D. JENKIN, "THE HOMES OF MINERAL POINT." MINERAL POINT: FOUNTAIN PRESS, 1976. D. C. W. BUTTERFIELD, "THE HISTORY OF IOWA COUNTY, WISCONSIN." CHICAGO: WESTERN HISTORICAL COMPANY, 1881. BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES. E. GEORGE FIEDLER, "MINERAL POINT, A HISTORY." MADISON: STATE HISTORICAL SOCIETY OF WISCONSIN, 1973. F. FIELD OBSERVATION BASED ON ARCHITECTURAL STYLE, BUILDING MATERIALS, AND LOCAL HISTORY. G. SANBORN-PERRIS FIRE INSURANCE MAPS FOR THE CITY OF MINERAL POINT. ON FILE IN THE ARCHIVES OF THE STATE HISTORICAL SOCIETY OF WISCONSIN, MADIS

Bennett married **Cynthia Mankey**, daughter of **Henry Mankey** and **Agnes Prosek**, on 10 Oct 1883 in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin. ¹⁵ Cynthia was born in 1862 in Strawberry Diggins, Lafayette, Wisconsin, died in 1926 at age 64, and was buried in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin (Graceland Cemetery). ¹⁶ They had two children: **Lanora A.** and **Bernice Agnes**.

Noted events in Cynthia (1862-1926) life were:

- In the 1870 census, Cynthia was in Elk Grove, Lafayette, Wisconsin with parents Henry and Agnes and five siblings. Name: Cynthia Mankey Age in 1870: 7 Birth Year: abt 1863 Birthplace: Wisconsin Home in 1870: Elk Grove, Lafayette, Wisconsin Post Office: Elk Grove
- In the 1880 census, Cynthia was in Elk Grove, Lafayette, Wisconsin working as a Domestic, she was still living with her father and three sibling.¹⁸
 Name: Cynthia Maukay Age: 18 Birth Year: abt 1862 Birthplace: Wisconsin Home in 1880: Elk Grove, Lafayette, Wisconsin Relation to Head of House: Daughter (Child) Marital Status: Single Father's name: Henry Maukay Father's Birthplace: England Mother's Birthplace: England Occupation: Domestic
- In the 1900 census, Cynthia was in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin widowed mother of 2.¹⁹
 Name: Sinthia[Sintha Winn] Age: 40 Birth Date: Apr 1860 Birthplace: Wisconsin Home in 1900: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin Relation to Head of House: Head Marital Status: Widowed Father's Birthplace: Wisconsin Mother's Birthplace: Wisconsin Mother: number of living children: 2 Mother: How many children: 2 Occupation: (blank)
- In the 1910 census, Cynthia was in Newell, Buena Vista, Iowa remarried to James Manlay. Bernice is living with them.²⁰ Name: Cynthia Manlay[Cynthia Mankey] Age in 1910: 47 Birth Year: abt 1863 Birthplace: Wisconsin Home in 1910: Newell, Buena Vista, Iowa Street: Hillyer Odd Relation to Head of House: Wife Marital Status: Married Spouse's Name: James L Manlay Father's Birthplace: England Mother's Birthplace: England Native Tongue: English Attended School: No Able to Read: Yes Able to Write: Yes Years Married: 0 Number of Children Born: 2 Number of Children Living: 2
- Cynthia appeared on the 1915 census in Newell, Buena Vista, Iowa.²¹
 Name: Cynthia Mankey Age: 52 Birth Year: abt 1863 Birth Place: Wisconsin Residence Date: 1915 Residence Place: Newell, Buena Vista, Iowa, USA Marital Status: Married Father Birth Place: England Mother Birth Place: England
- She appeared on the widowed a second time, she was living with her daughter Bernice and son-in-law Edger Jensen census in 1920.²²

Mrs. Cynthia Mankie Age: 57 Birth Year: abt 1863 Birthplace: Wisconsin Home in 1920: Providence, Buena Vista, Iowa Relation to Head of House: Mother-in-law Marital Status: Widowed Father's Birthplace: England Mother's Birthplace: England Able to Speak English: Yes

2-Sarah Winn was born on 18 Dec 1859 and died on 17 Aug 1934 at age 74.

Noted events in Sarah (1859-1934) life were:

• Sarah appeared on the 1860 census in Mineral Point Twp., Iowa, Wisconsin.²³ Name: Sarah Winn Age: 7 Months Birth Year: abt 1859 Birth Place: Wisconsin Home in 1860: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin Post Office: Mineral Point Family Number: 1012

Name Age Isaac Winn 43 Jane Winn 36 Bennett Winn 4

Printed on 9 Jan 2016 Page 4

Sarah Winn 7 Months William Thomas 12 Charles Winn 11

- Sarah appeared on the 1870 census in Mineral Point Twp., Iowa, Wisconsin.²⁴
- Sarah appeared on the 1880 census in Mineral Point Twp., Iowa, Wisconsin.²⁵
- In the 1900 census, Sarah was in Platteville, Grant, Wisconsin with brother William Thomas.²⁶
- In the 1910 census, Sarah was in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin with brother Charles.²⁷
- In the 1930 census, Sarah was in Platteville, Grant, Wisconsin with her sister-in-law Etta Thomas.²⁸

2-**Charles Isaac Winn** was born on 17 Apr 1865 in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin, died on 12 Feb 1947 in Dodgeville, Iowa, Wisconsin at age 81, and was buried in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin (Graceland Cemetery).²⁹ Another name for Charles was C.I. Winn.

Obituary

C. I. Winn, 81, Dies in Mineral Point

MINERAL POINT-C. I. Winn, 81, Mineral Point's oldest business man, died Wednesday at a Dodgeville hospital, where he taken after a stroke Feb. 8.

He was born Apr. 17, 1865, in Mineral Point and has been a barber for 65 years.

Survivors include three sons, Robert, Elgin, Ill the Rev. Edgar, Lancaster; C. Leroy, Mineral Point, and a daughter, Mrs. G. H. Shepard. Mineral Point.

Funeral services will be held Saturday at 2:30 p. rn. in the Congregational church, the Rev. Earl Remaly officiating. Burial will be in Graceland cemetery.

Madison Wisconsin State Journal February 13, 1947 Page 7

Noted events in Charles (1865-1947) life were:

- In the 1900 census, Charles was in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin occupation barber.³⁰
- Charles appeared on the 1940 census in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin.³¹
- Newspaper: Madison Wisconsin State Journal Page 21, on 23 May 1941. Winns to Observe 50th Anniversary at Mineral Point
 MINERAL POINT-Mr. and Mrs. Charles I. Winn will observe their golden wedding anniversary with an "open house"
 Monday afternoon and night. They were married May 26, 1891 in Mineral Point. Mrs. Winn was Clara Belle Whitford. She was
 married in the home of her parents with the Rev.S. R. Chubb otticating. Charles Treweek and Bertha Whitford were their
 attendants.

Mr, Winn has been barber for more than 60 years.

There are four children. .Roy, Mineral Point; Mrs. Gordon Shepard. Mineral Point; Robert, Elgin, Ill and Edgar, Congregational pastor in Marsailles, Ill.

Charles married **Clara Belle Whitford**, daughter of **Thomas Whitford** and **Sarah Jane Matthews**, on 26 May 1891 in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin.³² Clara was born in 1870 in Waldwick, Iowa, Wiscosin, died on 20 Nov 1941 at age 71, and was buried in Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin (Graceland Cemetery).³³ They had four children: **Charles Leroy, Grace Jane, Robert Thomas**, and **Edgar Homer**.

Obituary

Mrs. Charles Winn MINERAL POINT - Mrs. Charles Winn, 71, lifelong resident of Mineral Point, died suddenly Thanksgiving day at her horne here. She had observed their 50th wedding anniversary with her husband May 29. A member of the Congregational church, end past president of the church's Co-Workerg, Mrs. Winn is survived by her widower; three sons, C. L., Mineral Point; Robert, Elgin, Ill., and the Rev, Edgar, Marseilles, Ill.; a daughter, Mrs. Gordon Shepard, Mineral Point; a brother, Morris Whitford, Elgin, Ill., and a sister, Mrs. Charles Treweek, Mineral Point. Funeral services will be held at 2 p. m. Saturday at the Congregational church. The Rev. Earl Remaly will officiate, and burial will be in the Graceland cemetery. Madison Wisconsin State Journal November 21, 1941 Page 2

Source Citations

- 1. "Find A Grave," database (findagrave.com), Isaac Winn Burial: Old Mineral Point Cemetery Mineral Point Iowa County Wisconsin; Birth: unknown Death: 1884 Created by: RavenHawk. Record added: Oct 03, 2009 Find A Grave Memorial# 42661208
- 2. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Isaac Winn State: WI County: Iowa County Township: Mineral Point Village Year: 1855; Ancestry.com. Wisconsin, Compiled Census and Census Substitutes Index, 1820-1890 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 1999
- 3. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Isaac Winn Age: 43 Home in 1860: Mineral Point, Wisconsin Value of Real Estate: 500; Year: 1860; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M653_1412; Page: 839; Image: 325; Family History Library Film: 805412.
- 4. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Isaac Winn Age in 1870: 60 Mineral Point, Wisconsin Value of Real Estate: 1000 / 1000; Year: 1870; Census Place: Mineral Point Ward 2, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M593_1718; Page: 220B; Image: 444; Family History Library Film: 553217.
- 5. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Isaac Wims Age: 67 Home in 1880: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Year: 1880; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: 1429; Family History Film: 1255429; Page: 164D; Enumeration District: 156.
- 6. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Charles Winn Age:11; Year: 1860; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M653_1412; Page: 839; Image: 325; Family History Library Film: 805412.
- 7. "Wisconsin, Marriages, 1836-1930," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XRPB-XLS: accessed 30 August 2015), Isaac Winn and Jane Thomas, 14 Dec 1851; citing reference 02079; FHL microfilm 1,266,675.
- 8. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Jane Thomas; Year: 1850; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M432_999; Page: 329A; Image: 266.
- 9. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Jane Winn; Year: 1860; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M653_1412; Page: 839; Image: 325; Family History Library Film: 805412.
- 10. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Jane Winn; Year: 1870; Census Place: Mineral Point Ward 2, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M593_1718; Page: 220B; Image: 444; Family History Library Film: 553217.
- 11. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Jane Wims/Winns; Year: 1880; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: 1429; Family History Film: 1255429; Page: 164D; Enumeration District: 156.
- 12. "Find A Grave," database (findagrave.com), Bennett Winn Burial: Graceland Cemetery Mineral Point Iowa County Wisconsin, USA Plot: C-D4; Birth: unknown Death: Nov. 15, 1896 Inscription: 40 Y 3M 2yD. Created by: Susie Record added: Nov 21, 2013 Find A Grave Memorial# 120627962
- 13. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Year: 1860; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M653_1412; Page: 839; Image: 325; Family History Library Film: 805412.
- 14. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Year: 1870; Census Place: Mineral Point Ward 2, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M593_1718; Page: 220B; Image: 444; Family History Library Film: 553217.
- 15. "Wisconsin, Marriages, 1836-1930," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XRP1-VSZ: accessed 30 August 2015), Bennett Winn and Cynthia Mankey, 10 Oct 1883; citing reference v 542 p 0753; FHL microfilm 1,266,677; Birthplace Mineral Point, Iowa, Wi Spouse's Birthplace Strawburg Diggins, Wiscon. Event Place Mineral Point, Iowa Co., Wisconsin Father's Name Isaac Winn Mother's Name Jane Freloar Spouse's Father's Name Henry Mankey Spouse's Mother's Name Agnes Cadaine
- 16. "Find A Grave," database (findagrave.com), Cynthia Ann Markey Winn Burial: Graceland Cemetery Mineral Point Iowa County Wisconsin; Birth: 1862 Death: 1926 Created by: Bob Record added: Aug 01, 2013 Find A Grave Memorial# 114751995
- 17. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Cynthia Mankey; Year: 1870; Census Place: Elk Grove, Lafayette, Wisconsin; Roll: M593_1722; Page: 371B; Image: 218; Family History Library Film: 553221.
- 18. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Cynthia Maukay; Year: 1880; Census Place: Elk Grove, Lafayette, Wisconsin; Roll: 1433; Family History Film: 1255433; Page: 82C; Enumeration District: 205.
- 19. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Sinthia[Sintha Winn]; Year: 1900; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: 1791; Page: 31B; Enumeration District: 0066; FHL microfilm: 1241791.
- 20. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Cynthia Manlay; Year: 1910; Census Place: Newell, Buena Vista, Iowa; Roll: T624_394; Page: 7A; Enumeration District: 0008; FHL microfilm: 1374407.
- 21. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Cynthia Mankey; Ancestry.com. Iowa, State Census Collection, 1836-1925 [database on-line]. Provo, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations Inc, 2007.
- 22. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Mrs. Cynthia Mankie; Year: 1920; Census Place: Providence, Buena Vista, Iowa; Roll: T625_480; Page: 10B; Enumeration District: 5; Image: 345.
- 23. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Sarah Winn 7 Months; Year: 1860; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M653_1412; Page: 839; Image: 325; Family History Library Film: 805412.

Source Citations

- 24. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Sarah Winn 11; Year: 1870; Census Place: Mineral Point Ward 2, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: M593_1718; Page: 220B; Image: 444; Family History Library Film: 553217.
- 25. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Sarah Wims 20; Year: 1880; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: 1429; Family History Film: 1255429; Page: 164D; Enumeration District: 156.
- 26. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Sarah M Winn 40; Year: 1900; Census Place: Platteville, Grant, Wisconsin; Roll: 1790; Page: 2B; Enumeration District: 0050; FHL microfilm: 1241790.
- 27. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Sarah Winn 50; Year: 1910; Census Place: Mineral Point Ward 4, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: T624_1711; Page: 10A; Enumeration District: 0060; FHL microfilm: 1375724.
- 28. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Sarah Winn 70; Year: 1930; Census Place: Platteville, Grant, Wisconsin; Roll: 2574; Page: 1A; Enumeration District: 0044; Image: 649.0; FHL microfilm: 2342308.
- 29. "Find A Grave," database (findagrave.com), Charles I. Winn Burial: Graceland Cemetery Mineral Point Iowa County Wisconsin Plot: S-D4; Birth: 1865 Death: 1947 Created by: Susie Record added: Nov 21, 2013 Find A Grave Memorial# 120628037
- 30. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Charles I Winn 35; Year: 1900; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: 1791; Page: 25B; Enumeration District: 0066; FHL microfilm: 1241791.
- 31. "Ancestry," database and images(Ancestry.com); Charles Winn 75; Year: 1940; Census Place: Mineral Point, Iowa, Wisconsin; Roll: T627_4483; Page: 9A; Enumeration District: 25-22.
- 32. "Wisconsin, Marriages, 1836-1930," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XRPT-7Y5: accessed 30 August 2015), Charles Isaac Winn and Clara Belle Whitford, 26 May 1891; citing reference no 01879; FHL microfilm 1,266,678.
- 33. "Find A Grave," database (findagrave.com), Clara Belle Winn Burial: Graceland Cemetery Mineral Point Iowa County Wisconsin, USA Plot: S-D4; Birth: 1870 Death: 1941 Created by: Susie Record added: Nov 21, 2013 Find A Grave Memorial# 120628061

Page 7 Printed on 9 Jan 2016